
Town of Main Brook 

Special Meeting of Council May 18, 2017 

 

Call to order: 4:00pm 

 Present 

Councillor Ethel Patey 

Councillor Maitland Strangemore 

Councillor Zoey Whiteway 

Councillor Terrence Brown 

Also Present: Town Clerk Reid 

 

Absent 

Mayor Leander Pilgrim 

Deputy Mayor Erin Russell 

Councillor Joe Brown 

 

 

A special meeting was called to discuss the matter of an extension to the Municipal Building for exercise 

equipment and a fitness room. Mayor Pilgrim, who attended a meeting with the Recreation Committee to 

discuss this matter prior to the Council meeting, gave his letter of support to go ahead with the 

construction as he would not be able to attend the special council meeting. 

 

Clerk Reid read the letter from the MBRC and Council had a discussion. Some questions were raised 

pertaining to the size of the building (24’x 30’), who would be applying for funding (WBCDA through 

JCP) and who would be paying for the hydro? (Would be the responsibility of the MBRC).  All agreed 

that a budget for materials would have to be done beforehand and passed to WBCDA.  

 

 

Motion 2017-027 

Councillor Zoey Whiteway/Councillor Terrence Brown 

Move to allow WBCDA to apply for a JCP to have an extension erected to the Town building for exercise 

equipment and a fitness center. 

All in favor 

Motion Carried 

 

Motion 2017-028 

Councillor Maitland Strangemore/Councillor Terrence Brown 

Move to close the special meeting of May 18, 2017 

All in favor 

Motion Carried 

 

Meeting adjourned: 5:00pm 



 

 

 


